President's Message

Dear Friends,

It is a pleasure to welcome you to our annual dinner at the con-
clusion ‘of this, our 30th year. We are extremely proud that the school is
achieving its goal of providing the finest Secular and Hebrew Studies pro-
gram available to the Jewish children of our community.

Our school has a reputation as a place where knowledge of Israel and
commitment to support the zionist goals of a secure and safe homeland for
Jews the world over are taught. In keeping with this, what could be more
fitting than having our annual dinner in conjunction with Israel Bonds?

How fitting that in this year in which we celebrate the achievement of
our scholastic programs and our ties with Israel, we honor Dr. and Mrs.
Nathan Silver. While following in the footsteps of their illustrious father
and our beloved founder, Rabbi Eliezer Silver, of blessed memory, Lil and
Nate have been in the forefront of every major Jewish cause.

. Cincinnati Hebrew Day School, and I personally, feel privileged to join
with State of Israel Bonds and all of you here tonight in paying tribute to
two such worthy people.

Sincerely,
Elinor Ziv

President,
Cincinnati Hebrew Day School

Principale Message

With the advent of modern-day Israel, we have learned anew about
the sources of our Jewish identity and character. We have learned that the
glorious teachings of our holy Torah, the traditions of our people, and
their ties to The Al-mighty are the forces which provide the moral fiber of
our collective being. In the Cincinnati Hebrew Day School,we share with
our brethren in Israel the love of Torah and the love of the Children of
Israel. Here general studies and knowledge of Torah are taught so that
each of our students may grow up to be a better person, a better American,
and a better Jew. Our record of achievement is superior even when com-
pared to the best schools in this country.

From their inceptions, the State of Israel and the Jewish Day School
Movement have striven towards similar lofty goals. It, therefore, gives me
great pleasure to salute the State of Israel and the Cincinnati Hebrew Day
School for their achievements of the past and to pray for their continued
strength in the future.

It is most fitting that our school and State of Israel Bonds join in
honoring Dr. and Mrs. Nathan Silver, who have stood at the forefront of
Jewish causes in Cincinnati, in Israel, and wherever there has been a need.
Both Nate and Lil proudly carry on the traditions of Rabbi Eliezer Silver, of
blessed memory, who served as a founder of the Cincinnati Hebrew Day
School and as the First Citizen of World Jewry during his epic lifetime.

May The Al-mighty continue to bless and stregthen Nate and Lil and
their children throughout the years to come.

Sincerely yours,

Rabbi Milton Deutsch
Educational Director
Cincinnati Hebrew Day School



